





















































Interested Parties:
There were no interested parties present.

Comments and Questions:

None.

Board Action:

On MOTION of VAN DE WIELE, the Board voted 5-0-0 (Henke, Flanagan, Snyder, Van
De Wiele, White “aye”; no “nays”; no “abstentions”; none absent) to APPROVE the
request for a Special Exception to permit a dynamic display for Owen Elementary in the
RS-3 District (Section 60.050-C), subject to conceptual plan 12.8 and 12.10 showing the
location of the sign and conceptual plan 12.11 for the dimensions of the proposed sign.
Finding the Special Exception will be in harmony with the spirit and intent of the Code,
and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public
welfare; for the following property:

SW SE NE SEC 33 20 13, CITY OF TULSA, TULSA COUNTY, STATE OF
OKLAHOMA
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OTHER BUSINESS

Items to Consider and/or Take Action On:

Draft General Policies and Rules of Procedure BOA

Board Action:
On MOTION of WHITE, the Board voted 5-0-0 (Henke, Flanagan, Snyder, Van De
Wiele, White “aye”; no “nays”; no “abstentions”; none absent) to APPROVE the General
Policies and Rules of Procedure for the Board of Adjustment as submitted in today’s
agenda packet.
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NEW BUSINESS
None.
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BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Mr. Andrew Shank came forward and stated that he is unavoidably detained in
arbitration in Florida on June 14" and he would like to take a moment to thank Mr.
Frazier Henke for his service to this Board. Mr. Henke has been on this Board the
entire time he (Mr. Shank) has practiced law and it can be seen in the Minutes and from
his (Mr. Henke) work here that you have handled often emotional and controversial
cases with grace befitting a citizen leader. The public and the City are better off from a
zoning practitioner’s stand point for all the time that has been given. Mr. Shank thanked
Mr. Frazier for his time.

Mr. Henke stated that it has been a real pleasure to serve and he thanked Mr. Shank
and everyone.

Mr. Van De Wiele presented Mr. Henke with a plaque for his 11 years service on the
Board of Adjustment. Mr. Van De Wiele stated that he has appreciated everything that
Mr. Henke has done and he knows the City certainly appreciates his service. Mr. Van
De Wiele stated that the plaque is an understatement of how everyone appreciates the
service and wish him well.

Ms. Snyder thanked Mr. Henke.
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There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:53 p.m.
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